
ARKANSAS COUNTY TREASURERS ASSOCIATION


EXECUTIVE BOARD MINUTES


FEBRUARY 15, 2006

The Arkansas County Treasurers Association board meeting was held at the Clarion Hotel in Little Rock.  The meeting was called to order by President, Jim Arnold.  Eddie Jones, Judy Burnett, Liz Rinchuso, Roger Haney, Jo West Taylor; Treasurer, Becky Gattas; Secretary, and Jim Arnold were present.  The President stated that a quorum was present.

The minutes of the previous meeting, submitted by the Secretary, were accepted.  The financial report, submitted by the Treasurer, reflected 70 paid members.  The Treasurer also stated the 57 members were registered for this meeting.

Upon a motion being made and seconded, to reimburse the board members for room charges for the 15th, dinner on the 15th and breakfast/lunch on the 16th up to $15.00, the motion was unanimously adopted and executed.

The first order of business was the Association’s Scholarship.  The application was revised and the Secretary was instructed to post the application and cover-letter on the Association’s web site as soon as possible.  The President stated that he would send out an email notifying the members of the application’s availability and mail a copy to members who do not have internet access.

The Legislative packet discussed by the Association Liaison, Eddie Jones encompassed several issues as follows:

1. Attempt to get back what the Counties have lost in Turn-back money,

2. Make the CPI increase on the Administration of Justice permanent,

3. Attempt to get the juvenile court representative pad by the county - beef it up so the county does not pay for it.  Act 9-26-113 sets up the fund.

4. Attempt to get the $300 disabled veterans’ credit included in the certification of the Homestead credit so the counties can recoup these funds,

5. Expand the Uniform rate of Tax to more than four times a month.  Debbie Rogers stated that they could probably transfer six (6) time per month,

6. Act 1705 - Real Estate Tax could generate $4 million for counties,

7. Custodian of Stub Boxes by Treasurers is not constitutional, could be changed,

Eddie stated that the insurance issue on elected officials remaining on county insurance indefinitely is an issue that the AAC should be addressing.

A Legislative Committee meeting was scheduled for April 12 at the AAC building.

The President stated that a Nominating Committee was appointed and a slate of officers for the 2007 - 2008 term would be ready by the August meeting.  He further stated that many candidates running for State offices would like to speak at our meetings and mingle at breaks.

The Secretary pointed out that in a previous meeting the Legislative Liaison job description had been reviewed and requires a vote of the full body in August.

The President noted that a retirement party in Fort Smith will be held for Charles Barnett-Independence County, Waylon Heathscott-Searcy County, and Rayburn Langford- Cleveland County.

Meeting Adjourned

Respectfully Submitted,

Becky Gattas

